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November 23, 2020
The Committee on Community & Business Development met on Monday, November 23, 2020 at 6:30pm remotely through the Zoom web application.

Members present remotely were Councilor Fred Capone, presiding, Councilors Peter Napolitano and Stephanie Martins.
Member absent was Councilor Michael Marchese.
The Committee considered an Order offered by Councilor Rosa DiFlorio, as President: That the Everett City Council considers an Auto Repair license for Woodlawn Auto Services at 3 Woodlawn Avenue.
Petitioner Manuel Pineda was invited but did not have the zoom application to participate remotely.
The Committee was informed by the Clerk that this was a transfer of license from the current license holder Phil Genualdo to Mr. Pineda.   The Committee was in receipt of Department approvals for the location from the Building Department, Fire Prevention and Treasurer/Collectors Office.  The Committee was also in receipt of three letters of recommendations for the Petitioner.  The members were also informed that the prior license holder Phil Genualdo had relinquished his license.  Councilor Martins explained that she had spoken to Mr. Pineda earlier and he had told her that he was buying the building and had previously been a mechanic but that this would be the first time that we would own his own Auto Repair business.   She noted that Mr. Pineda was agreeable to call in during the City Council regular meeting so that he could have the opportunity to answer any questions or concerns.  
The Committee voted:  To report back to the City Council with no recommendation pending Mr. Pineda’s call into the City Council during its regular meeting to address any further questions on his auto repair license application.
Respectfully Submitted,

John W. Burley

Clerk of Committees
